Republic of the Philippines
Department of Agriculture
BUREAU OF ANIMAL INDUSTRY
Visayas Ave., Diliman, Quezon City
GaBAlsa Pag-unlad ng Paghahayupan

MEMORANDUM ORDER

No. 2

Series of 2020

TO : DR. REYNALDO QUILANG

Chief, VQS-MICP

DR. ENRICO MIGUEL CAPULONG
Chief, VQS-South Harbor

DR. ROMEO MANALILI
RVQO, VQS-Region III

FROM : OFFICER-IN-CHARGE, DIRECTOR

SUBJECT  : REPORTED ONLINE SELLING OF FROZEN PIGEON MEAT PRESUMABLY

SOURCED FROM CHINA SAR-HONGKONG

DATE - 02 JULY 2020

In view of recent report about online selling of frozen pigeon meat presumed to be sourced from
China SAR-Hongkong based on the screen-captured message in undetermined closed social
group, which could facilitate the introduction and spread of Avian Influenza in the country, you
are hereby directed to inquire about any shipment of frozen pigeon meat in your respective
ports, coordinate with and request assistance of the BOC for prompt notification of the BAI-VQS
for suspicious cargoes containing animal products from countries affected with known animal
diseases.

For your immediate action.

=

RONNIE D. DOMINGO, DVM, MSc.




